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Instead of telling someone who rides a motorcycle 
how dangerous it is…

How about looking twice before switching lanes, 
making turns or pulling out of a driveway…
Stay on your side of the road, especially in 

curves…
Don’t follow too close…

Keep your eyes on the road, and off your cell 
phone…

This truly is life and death!!!
~ Author Unknown ~

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, 
prices, and shopping features as Amazon.com. The difference is that when 
you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% 
of the purchase price of eligible products to the charitable organization 
of your choice. Simply go to Smile.Amazon.com and choose “Abate of 
Florida Safety and Education Inc.” from the list of charities. 

Like to shop  ~ Want to help ABATE raise $$ ~ Shop with Amazon Smile!!

Thanks for your support!!
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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education.It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company.As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.
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From Your President

       Last month we had our Leadership Seminars. I would like to thank the 
nine members who rode up to Vero Beach to learn about all the duties that are required for the 
Board and Trustee positions. We all learned a lot about what it takes to run a chapter in the proper 
way. I am feeling enthusiastic about Southeast Chapter and all of its members.

Let’s work together to build our membership up. We also need to make our newsletter self-sufficient 
and pay for itself, so please try to get more advertisers for the newsletter.  The newsletter is also 
online on our website.

There are a lot of great events coming up in the next months. Check our newsletter for these 
events.  Also check out the new Motorcycle Community Hotline (954) 480-3100. 
 
Remember anyone who rides should be a member of ABATE.  And to you younger riders, you have 
the chance to inherit an organization that has been fighting for biker rights and safety for over 380 
years.  Help us make a difference, now and for the future.

God bless America!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
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For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: membership@
abatese.us or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 47 for Membership Application

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

Memberships Due For 
August

for your continued support

If you have already renewed

- Reminder - 
Memberships Due For July

New Members for July

Michael “Maverick” Beard
Bianca Kasper

KC Kasper
Cory Torrence
Derek Torrence

James “Gambler” Willard
Norman “Rooster” Williams

Ronald Anania
Daniel Ficke

Zane Joseph Kelleher
Daniel MacDonald

Michael Mikola
Bob Miller

Jim Powers
Frank Santino

Tim Weber

Alice Aleman
Ronald Bond 
Aaron Bruner

Arsenio Camacho 
Seth Cohen 

Joshua Hazlett 
Tami Holder

Rafael Merced 
Jefferey Poparo
Omar Rodriguez 
Eddy Sancheo

Juan Sierra
Michael Trejo
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 222

Oakland Park, FL 
July 22, 2018

 
 
Nighthawk, called the meeting to order at 10:10am 
by standing up and asking all to say the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  Suzanne Keene then led us in prayer.  
There were 30 members present.
 
President’s Report
Johnny Rose thanked everyone for coming out to 
the meeting.  He introduced Dale Miller, who is a 
candidate for Broward County Circuit Court Judge 
and an ABATE member.  Dale will be speaking to 
us later.  He said that the South Florida Tattoo Expo 
is coming up.  We only have 4 free passes for the 
event and the rest of us have to pay.  This event 
is for charity, for the kids, and Wings of Gold does 
give us a free booth, which costs other vendors 
around $1,200.00 for the weekend.  We do put the 
Tattoo Expo on our cover. Johnny mentioned that 
we are looking at bringing the Hotline back, but that 
would be discussed later, with new business. 
 
Vice President’s Report
Old Hippy said “I’m back!”.  He said that, due to 
some recent events, we will be changing the way 
we do some things at our events.  We do carry 
insurance for our events, but we are going to be 
more security conscious and be more diligent to 
prevent any unexpected incidents at our events. 
Also, remember, no alcoholic beverages are 
allowed at our meetings and members, who are 
working at our events, must refrain from drinking 

alcohol.  He said he is looking forward to this year, 
and bringing back the glory days.        
 
Secretary’s Report
Sheila called for a motion to accept the minutes as 
printed, motion made, seconded, and all were in 
favor. Motion was passed.
 
Treasurer’s Report
Marie read the Treasurer’s Report for June.  A 
motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s report, 
seconded, and all were in favor. Motion was 
passed.  
 
Sergeant at Arm’s Report
Nighthawk said that the Tattoo Expo is in three 
weeks.  We need bodies. He knows that everyone 
is busy, but please try and give 2 or 3 hours of your 
time, to help work in our booth at the Expo.  Last 
year, we were able to be out of there by 2pm on 
Sunday.  He also said to remember that school is 
still in session.  There is summer school and sport 
practices.  Pay attention to traffic lights and flashing 
lights.  School will be in full session in three weeks.  
So far, no kids have been hurt, but last year, 8 kids 
were hurt.  Even if you don’t see flashing lights, 
please slow down in a school zone.  Be extra care-
ful in the Parkland area, as the Broward Sheriffs 
are not playing there.  He said that we all have an 
image to uphold, so please refrain from drinking 
alcohol when you are representing ABATE.
 
Road Captain’s Report
Russ is excused.
 
Safety Director’s Report
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Teddy Bear said that there is a sign-up sheet for 
the Tattoo Expo on the front table.  Please sign 
up to work for 2 hours, but 4 hours is even better.  
Everyone has to pay this year.  It is $20.00 for the 
day.  Come help and work in the booth and then 
spend the rest of the time, walking around at the 
Expo.  He said that he enjoyed the Safety Training 
Seminar in Vero Beach.  He knew most of it already 
and made a few suggestions that the State will 
consider.  He said that anyone who is a volunteer 
at an ABATE event, should not only refrain from 
drinking alcohol, but also keep your non-alcholoic 
drinks out of sight.  Keep them under the table.
 
State Representative’s Report
Marie said that there was no State meeting this 
past month.  Marie and Wavy went to the ABATE 
Candidate Forum in Ft. McCoy, that was sponsored 
by the Forest Chapter.  Two of the candidates 
for Florida Governor, that were there, are Bruce 
Nathan and Ellen Wilds.  Mr. Nathan knows who 
ABATE is and what we stand for.  He is also work-
ing on a bill, with Meadow Pollack’s father, called 
the Pollack Plan, that would put veteran’s in school 
security positions, instead of BSO.  Dale Miller also 
added to this, that he was recently at a veteran’s 
forum and veteran’s with CCW permits are being 
recruited to be school security.  Dennis Baxley, who 
is a candidate for Florida Senate, also spoke.  He 
wants to get our safety money back in the hands of 
ABATE.  He said that we are the ones who deserve 
it and we will do a better job with it than the DOT 
has been doing. Senator Keith Perry also spoke, 
and he is responsible for the Texting while Driving 
Bill  that dies last year but he plans on bringing it 
back on the floor.  He also spoke on the culturial 
shift that is happening in our nation. He went on 
to make a few quotes from Bernie Sanders and 
Hilary Clinton.   Doc, our ABATE State President, 
spoke and let everyone know to not count ABATE 
out.  We are not here for fun. Doc also thanked 
Marie and Wavy for coming and we were the only 
chapter  other than Lake County to come up and 
support this forum. We also had the opportunity to 
speak with sitting Judges and candidates who are 
running for judge ship in Lake and Marion County., 
many of which knew of ABATE and ride.   Many 

of the School Board Candidates want the ABATE 
safety program back in the schools.  Wavy then 
spoke and on what Doc said about  many of the 
vets that spent time in Vietnam and it is a slap in 
their faces if we don’t vote.  Please vote. Research 
the candidates, and vote.  Another candidate 
for Governor is Adam Putnam.  He is an ABATE 
supporter.  He is also focused on protecting our 
2nd Amendment Rights and honoring our Nation’s 
veterans.  Suzanne said to remember, that ABATE 
does not endorse any candidates.  We, personally, 
can endorse whoever we choose and ABATE can 
let us know which candidates are biker friendly.  
 
Products Report
Laurel said that if anyone wants any products, to 
please contact her.  She will make arrangements 
to meet you or bring the items to the next meet-
ing.  The State also has some new products, many 
with reflective writing.  The State products will have 
to be paid for in advance.  For more information, 
contact Laurel. 
 
Membership Report
Sheila reported that membership is going really 
well. One of our newer members, Dawne, got us 10 
new members in just two weeks.  We call her “The 
Thunder”.  She takes our newsletter and goes up 
to people and talks to them about ABATE and what 
we stand for and what we do.  She answers their 
questions and is very passionate about our organi-
zation.  She is awesome!  
Events Coordinator
Gabe has been on the Hoka Hey ride, so Johnny 
Rose spoke.  He said that we are having our an-
nual October 14th event at Mickey’s.  Alan was so 
cool and even emailed the insurance information to 
Johnny so he had the whole package to turn in to 
Boots at the State training last weekend.  
 
Newsletter Editor
Wildcat said that the first newsletter was a little 
rocky as she went on a planned vacaction shorlty 
after she took over.  She said that it will take her 
just a little while to get everything back and run-
ning great and each month will be better and better.  
Jimmy Les said that we always get accolades on 
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our newsletter from State and everyone.  Sheila 
said that she heard this too, at the State training 
this past weekend, how Southeast Chapter has 
always put out a great newsletter, going back years 
and years and how we have had a lot of good 
people doing it.  Wildcat is one of those people, and 
like Old Hippy, she’s back!    
 
Distribution
Poppie was excused.  Wavy spoke on his behalf.  
Distribution is going well.  We have 8 people drop-
ping off to 55 different stops.      
 
Legislative Report
Brad said there is nothing to mention going on right 
now, except for the elections.  Get out there and 
vote.  
 
Legal Counsel
Brad covered everything in legislative.
 
Public Relations
Fern said everything is going good.  She did some 
research on the services we can use for the hotline, 
at Johnny Rose’s request.  She found a great one, 
for $9.95 a month and we get a 10% discount.  
There is no contract and the first month is free.  
There is no limit on the length of the message.  If 
you press #1, you get the weekend events, and if 
you press #2, you get the ongoing events.  This is 
just a trial right now.  Brad Winston said he would 
sponsor the hotline and pay for it.  Bob Anz also 
said that Majic Jack is a good service.  Fern will 
research that one too.  The decision on whether to 
bring back the hotline will be tabled until the next 
meeting.  
 
Billing and Invoicing
Sheila reported that all current advertisers are up to 
date. She said that we have a new full page yearly 
advertiser, Ken’s Cycle Center, and that Wheels of 
Man MC took out 2 full page ads for their upcoming 
Chili Cook Off.  She said we only need another 4 
pages of advertisers to have the newsletter be self-
sufficient, to pay for itself.  She will be at the Tattoo 
Expo, and going around with Sandy, and anyone 
else who wants to help, and trying to get some of 
the tattoo shops to advertise.  She said there are 

hundreds of tattoo shops in Broward County and 
our newsletter would be a great place for them to 
advertise.
 
Social Director
Sandy wished a Happy Birthday to the July birth-
day members.  We had 6 or 7 members, just in our 
meeting, with July birthdays.  She brought cheese-
cake and chocolate cake for the birthdays.  
 
Quartermasters Report
Bob said everything is the same.   
 
Photographers Report
Barry said he has some pictures that he will get to 
Wildcat for the newsletter.      
 
Webmasters Report
Rogue was excused.    
 
Chaplain
Poppie was excused.
 
Old Business
Nine members went to the State Training Seminars 
in Vero Beach last weekend.  We all learned a lot, 
mostly that we are we doing everything right.  
 
New Business
We have two candidates for Broward County Judge 
who spoke.  The vote for the judges will be on Au-
gust 28th, and early voting is August 18-26.  
 
Johnny introduced Allison Gillman, who is running 
for County Court Judge in Group 19.  She said she 
was glad to be here.  She is a trial lawyer, an amaz-
ing trial lawyer.  She wants to reach people, and 
inspire them, especially the younger people.  She 
does not judge a book by it’s cover.  As a lawyer, 
she got to know her clients, where they lived, their 
families, and who they really were. She has spent 
the last 20+ years trying to make a difference in 
people’s lives, not matter how big or small. She 
has also been a foster mom.  She thanked us for 
allowing her to come and speak to us.  Marie said 
she has integrity and she truly cares about people.  
– For more information on Allison, please visit her 
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website at http://www.gilmanforjudge.com/
 
Johnny then introduced Dale Miller.  He is an 
ABATE member, a member of Post 180, and a 
American Legion Rider.  He is running for Circuit 
Court Judge in Group 46.  He is a native Floridian, 
born in Miami.  He did 4 years of active duty during 
the Cold War hunting Soviet subs.  He is a lead 
public defender.  He wants sanity on the bench and 
safety in the street.  We can all impact the next 6 
years on the Broward County bench by going out 
and voting.  He said you can go to VOTE411.org 
to see all the candidates and their bios.  He said to 
call the candidates, or email them, to ask questions 
and find out more about them.  He said you can 
also go to BrowardSOE.org to print out a copy of 
your sample ballot, to make your decisions before 
you go to vote, then bring it with you when vote.  
There is a Judicial Candidate Forum on July 25th 
and he would like us all to Show Up and Ride In.  
- For more information, please visit his website at 
https://millerforjudge.com/ 
 
Brad said to remember that these two, among 
others, spend their lives defending the rights of 
individuals against the government. 
 
Johnny Rose was approached by Marie and Sheila 
who asked to switch positions.  Sheila would 
prefer to be the Treasurer and Marie would pre-
fer to be the Secretary.  At election time, Johnny 
did not want to do this because he did not want 
two signers on the account to reside in the same 
household.  When we went to update the signers 
on the account, Johnny said he would not be a 
signer on the account because of his position as 
President and so, there are not two signers in the 
same household.  He discussed the switch with Old 
Hippy, who also agreed this would be fine.  A vote 
of confidence was held and all were in favor by a 
show of hands, and none opposed.  
 
There has been a lot of discussion among the 
membership to bring Ada back in to our Chapter.  
Johnny Rose made a motion to have a vote to 
bring Ada back into the Chapter, the motion was 
seconded.  A vote was held and, by a show of 

hands, all were in favor and none opposed.  Ada 
was welcomed back into our Chapter with a round 
of applause.  
 
Johnny Rose said that all of the past in-house 
controversy will STOP NOW!!!  We are only looking 
forward….to a great year and strengthening our 
Chapter and ABATE of Florida.  We are bringing 
the brotherhood back.
 
Johnny Rose brought up the discussion about our 
Chapter sponsoring a State meeting.  He said that 
members should send their suggestions to Marie 
and Wavy.  We need to find hotels that charge 
a reasonable price that are close to the meeting 
place.  The meeting place has to have room for 
at least 150 people. VFW Post 1966 was brought 
up.  They are one of our advertisers and they have 
the room.  If we do this, we will need help from the 
membership.  The motion to do the State meeting 
has been tabled until the next meeting, so we can 
get all the facts, figures, and suggestions together. 
 
Wavy reminded everyone about the Ride to the 
Capital on April 15, 2019.  This is in Tallahasse and 
on a Monday.  Please try and get the time off work 
now.  We would like to make a strong showing, as 
in years’ past.  
 
Good of the Order
Wheels of Man MC has a Chili Cook Off coming up.  
Scurvy Few MC has their annual coming up.  The 
Tattoo Expo is in a few weeks.  The Judicial Can-
didate Forum is this week.  Johnny, Sheila, Marie, 
Wavy, and many others will be going.  Wear your 
ABATE shirts.  Also, if you use Amazon, please see 
the flyers about Amazon Smile and help to support 
ABATE of Florida.  There are flyers on all of the 
tables about all of these events.  Ada said that Post 
180 is have a rally for Dale Miller on Saturday, July 
28th from 1-6pm.    
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was called for at 
12:02pm, was seconded, and all were in favor.  
 
Our next Chapter meeting is August 19, 2018 at the 
American Legion Post 222, in Oakland Park, FL.  

Continued on next page



See you all at our next meeting!!
 
Four wheels move the body. Two wheels move the 
soul. – Author unknown
 

Sheila Rose
Secretary, Southeast 
Chapter
 

I want to thank Sheila 
for all her hard work 
as Secretary since I 
took a break.
So with that, see you 
on the road, wheel on the ground – till next month.
H. Marie Baxter  
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965

American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

For Info: 954-829-4426
Patti Dollard

(Trial)

KEEP UP WITH 
THE LATEST
INFO IN THE

MOTORCYCLE
COMMUNITY

Sponsored by Winston Law Firm

(954-480-3100)

HOTLINE
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BENEFITS REMINDER: All ABATE 
members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidential Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

Don’t miss out on your chance to WIN! 
Contact Sheila Rose (786-487-4810) for 

tickets or come to our next Chapter 
Meeting. Details on back cover.
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Friday
USMV MC Ch 2 Open house at 8pm (Dania Bch)
Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30pm
States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8pm
1st Fri - Soldiers for Jesus Open House 7-10pm
1st & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers Open House
2nd - US Military Vets Dirty Dozen Open House
4th Fri - American Legion Post 36 Bike Night

SATURDAY
1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8pm
2nd Sat - USMV MC Ft. Laud. Open House
2nd & 4th Sat - Mystic 7 Open House
2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers Open House
2nd Sat - Scurvy Monthly Birthday Party
Last Sat - Leathernecks MC Charity Poker

W E E K LY  E V E N T S
SUNDAY
Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge Margate
Wind Rider Church Services at Mickey’s
MONDAY Mon - Ladies nite at Sharkey’s 9-2, 
241 drinks
TUESDAY
Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft Lauderdale
WEDNESDAY
Blues Nite at Mickey’s
2nd & 4th Weds - States MC Open House 8pm-?
THURSDAY
1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open 
House 8-mid
Hermandad MC Open House, 8-2am
Mickey’s Bike & Cruise Night, 7:30pm
Scurvy Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke
Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft Lauderdale

Hi Everyone!

This is the first of my many SHORT reports. Thank you 
for your support and belief in me taking on as Safety 
Director.

We just came back from the Leadership Seminars in 
Vero Beach. I attended two classes. First I went to the 
Delegates class and then to the Safety class. Delegate’s 
class was very informing. The Safety class most of it was 
very similar to what we did in the ABATE of IL. Some dif-
ferences. I learned some and share some of what we did 
in IL (they liked what they heard).
I will be doing (hopefully) as many Safety Booth’s as I 
possibly can. 

Now down to business; DO NOT under any Circum-
stances Order any products from “Ride Smart Florida”. 
To receive the free products you “Have to check a box 

stating you WILL wear a Helmet”. They use this information to 
try and get a “Helmet Law” on the books.
Hope to see you at the Tattoo Expo. I will be there all three 
days. Come out and support us . Four of us will be there ALL 
weekend. Help us by taking a short shift to give us a break. 
Thank You.

As always “Ride Free <> Ride Straight”

You’re Safety Director,

TeddyBear

From Your Safety Director 
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12 13 14 15 16 17 18
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	        Sunday	  Monday	 Tuesday	 Wednesday	 Thursday	 Friday	 Saturday

    2018                 AUGUST                 2018

States MC
Open
House

States MC
Open
House

Mickey’s 
Tiki Bar

Bike & Cruise
Night

78th Annual
Sturgis 

Motorcycle 
Rally

Begins

23rd Annual
S FLorida 

Tattoo
Expo

AUGUST 12 - AOA Fort Lauderdale 51st Anniversary Party/Moldy’s 
Birthday Party

AUGUST 19th - Scurvy Few MC Annual

ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

AUGUST 10th-12th - The 23rd Annual South Florida Tattoo Expo

Chapter
Meeting

Wings of
Gold MC

Miami
Party

AOA 
Ft Laud

51st
Anniversary

Party

Leathernecks 
MC

Open House

Leathernecks 
MC

Charity Poker

Leathernecks 
MC

Open House

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

u 

u 

u 

State
Meeting

Ocala, FL

Hermandad MC
Mid-Summer

Pig-Roast
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 2018               SEPTEMBER             2018
	     Sunday	     Monday	    Tuesday	     Wednesday	    Thursday	   Friday	    Saturday

ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22

23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30

States MC
Open
House

States MC
Open
House

Leathernecks 
MC

Open House

Leathernecks 
MC

Charity Poker

Mickey’s 
Tiki Bar

Bike & Cruise
Night

Leathernecks 
MC

Open House

Mickey’s 
Tiki Bar

Bike & Cruise
Night

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

States MC 
Pizza Nite-All Are 

Welcome 6-8

Kingdom of
Brothers MC

Annual

Southern MC
Teddy Bear

Run Labor Day
StatesMC 
Key West
Tune-Up

Party

September 14th-16th - Peterson’s Key West Poker Run 

Keltics 
MC

Party

Chapter
Meeting

u 
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AUGUST
5: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - PARTY
3-12: 78th STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
10-12: SOUTH FLORIDA TATTOO CONVENTION
12: AOA FT. LAUD.-51st ANNIV. PARTY-MOLDY’S B-DAY 
19: SCURVY FEW MC - ANNUAL
26: KINGDOM OF BROTHERS MC - ANNUAL

SEPTEMBER	
2: SOUTHERN MC - TEDDY BEAR RUN
3: Labor Day
9: STATES MC - KEY WEST TUNE UP PARTY
14-16: PETERSONS KEY WEST POKER RUN	
23: KELTICS MC - PARTY

OCTOBER
7: MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
14: S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
18-21: DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
20: WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
27: ALTERNATIVE MC - PARTY
28: CMA - MEMORIAL

NOVEMBER	
3: HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
11: Veterans Day
11: USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL
17: LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
22: Thanksgiving Day

2018 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

SFPC CHARIMAN

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD
DECEMBER
9: SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN	
15: ALIGATOR ALLEY TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
15: HERMANDAD MC-ALFREDO MEMORIAL & TOY RUN
15: USMVMC - REATHS ACROSS AMERICA
16: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
25: Christmas Day
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone: (954)565-6501

Host of ABATE SE Chapter’s
monthly meeting

$5 Breakfast
Sundays 9am - 11am

Includes Free 
Bloody Mary or 

Mimosa

(Trial)

HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO 

IN THE
MOTORCYCLE COMMUNITY

(954-480-3100)
Sponsored by Winston Law Firm
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Hall Rental - VFW Post 1966
350 SW 25th ST, Ft. Lauderdale 33315

(954) 765-0791
Need a Hall for a Party, a Wedding, 

a Reception, a Baby Shower, a Classroom 
Seating Capacity 120/Stage Area/Separate Entrance
Contact us for available dates, times and pricing.

30

Road Captain
Thank you for having the confidence in me to be your Road Captain. This is new for me, so 
please bear with me, but I will get everything right and make sure it safe for everyone to ride. 
Before you ride, please make sure all your lights and turn signals work properly and that your tires 
are in good condition and have the correct tire pressure in them. I’m looking forward to seeing 
everyone at the next ABATE meeting.
 
I will leave you with the old cliché:  “Shiny side up, Rubber side down”.

Thank you, 

Russ 
ABATE SE Chapter
Road Captain

A Brief Message From Your Newsletter Editor
When the end of June was drawing near, and I was pressed for time...I did as much 

as I could on the Newslettwer before leaving for my vacation. I just want to say: 
“Thank You” to the person who took over the Newsletter and finished it up and got it 

out to print while I was out of town. Much appreciated!
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If your birthday is not listed, please email membership so we can update our records.

Keith “Shaggy” Bowers – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Linda Breault
Joe “Cowboy” Byerley
Gabriel “Jager” Davalos
Tony Denito – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Kevin Dwyer – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Frank Figueroa – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Debbie Foster – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Todd Galvin – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Frank “Frank T” Hammons
Patty “HuddysM8” Hudson – NOT A CURRENT 
MEMBER

Roxanne “Roxy” Kaiser – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Ernesto Marin – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Kenny “Shadow” Meade
Omar Rodriguez
Tyronne “Ty” Scanlon
Louis Siegel – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
William “Streaker” Tessar
Louis “Smokey” Torrela – NOT A CURRENT MEMBER
Jose Torres
Don “Dude” Udelson

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

For Those of You Who Don’t Know...

This Is How I Got My Name.

I Once Lived Amongst

These Magnificent Jungle Cats!

“WILDCAT”

Property of Lee Ann Lefkowitz Property of Lee Ann Lefkowitz
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Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

See Page 46
for more details

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501
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In God We Trust

How can I know God’s will for my life? What 
does the Bible say about knowing God’s will? 
 
There are two keys to knowing God’s will for a 
given situation: 1.) Make sure what you are ask-
ing for or considering doing is not something the 
Bible forbids. 2.) Make sure what you are asking 
for or consider doing will glorify God and help 
you grow spiritually. If these two things are true, 
and God is still not giving you what you are ask-
ing, then it is not God’s will for you to have what 
you are asking for. Or, perhaps you just need to 
wait a while longer for it. 
Knowing God’s will is sometimes difficult. People 
want God to tell them specifically what to do, like 
where to work, where to live, who to marry, etc. 
God rarely gives people information that is direct 
and specific. God allows us to make choices 
regarding those things. 
 
Romans 12:2 tells us, “Do not conform any 
longer to the pattern of this world, but be trans-
formed by the renewing of your mind. Then you 
will be able to test and approve what God’s will 
is---His good, pleasing and perfect will”. The 
only decision God does not want us to make is 
the decision to sin or resist His will. God wants 
us to make choices that are in agreement with 
His will. So, how do you know what God’s will is 
for you? If you are walking closely with The Lord 

and truly desiring His will for your life, God will 
place His desires on your heart. 
The key is wanting God’s will, not your own. “De-
light yourself in The Lord and He will give you the 
Desires of your heart” (Psalm 37:4). If the Bible 
does not speak against it and it can be genuinely 
beneficial to you spiritually, then the Bible gives 
you the “permission you feel” to make decisions 
to follow your own heart. If you truly seek God’s 
will with a humble spirit and an open mind, He 
will reveal His will to you. 
 
As always 
Your Chaplain  
Poppie

GOD’S WILL
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Held at the Marion County Association of Realtors  
3105 NE 14th Street Ocala, FL 34470 

Lodging **

Microtel Inn & Suites by Wyndham 
1770 SW 134th St, Ocala, FL 34473 

352-307-1166

Days Inn  
3811 NW Blitchin Rd, Ocala  

352-629-7041

Days Inn  
5751 E Silver Springs Blvd 
Silver Springs, FL  34488 

352-236-2575

Super 8
3924 W Silver Springs Blvd 

Silver Springs, FL  34482 
352-629-8794

**There are more hotels in the area. 
Do your own research for Rates, 

Reviews & Availability

For further information contact: ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. State Office (386) 943– 9610 
DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE FOR INCOME TAX PURPOSES ABATE DOES NO CONDONE DRINKING AND DRIVING 

A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAYBE OBTAINES FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING 
TOLLFREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OF RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. HTTP://

WWW/800.HELPFLA.COM/1-800-435-7352 
SAFETY/MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION AVAILABLE 

Saturday, August 11, 2018 

Board Meeting at 12:00 Noon 

Delegate’s Meeting at 2:00 PM 

RV & CAMPING 
Silver Springs State Park 

1425 NE 58th Ave 
Ocala, FL 34470 
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 

Please Contact:
Lee Ann “Wildcat” Lefkowitz

954-793-2543
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I have taken notice that with the mood of the riders that follow along with the general countesses, that unless something 
is directly a threat or somehow will really get their attention, there is usually an attitude that: “Oh well, what can I do?”

When I was in college, and after flunking my physical for the Air Force, I took notice of the unrest of the youth and the 
general public on a wide range of issues. From war protests to civil rights, there were numbers of people who stood 
up and let their voices be heard. Enough to make the government stand up and take notice, and in most cases will do 
something. This is still true, to some extent today, except, unfortunately the ones they listen to most are the ones with the 
big bucks, namely lobbyists from big corporations and special interest groups.

ABATE of Florida with the voting power of its members and our lobbyists, have made a diligent effort to keep the interest 
of the people who happen to like the freedom of the road that a motorcycle can deliver in mind. By keeping track of any 
issues that is brought up by the very people that we have elected to serve, we have been able to get the word out and 
issue “call for action” to motivate us common folks into letting our respected law makers know that we either support or 
oppose proposed legislation that might infringe on our rights to choose or just plain discriminate against riders.
ABATE has and will continue the fight, because if we don’t, there is a good chance that we will be told: What to wear, 
Where we can ride, What we can do to our rides. We are also trying to get back the funding that is paid by that added 
surcharge on your motorcycle license for education and safety awareness.

This is the year we all can make a difference, a big election year with a lot of positions up for grabs, and also it is a good 
time to get more biker friendly people elected to office who have an understanding of what riding is all about.
This is also the time to get involved by joining ABATE, you will be part of a state wide organization whose sole purpose is 
to look out for the motorcycle community by its safety program and legislation actions.

I don’t care if you ride a big Harley, Sport Bike, a Scooter, or even a Mo-ped, it is for the best interest of every rider to 
step up and get involved and join. We all could use your help in the fight.

Till next time…Keep the shiny side up and the greasy side down! 

OldHippy
Vice-President
Southeast Chapter

Vice-President
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2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM)
 
HAWAII APPROVES SHOULDER SURFING
Some places allow lane splitting, riding between lanes of slow 
moving traffic, and others allow lane filtering where riders can 
filter through traffic at stop lights and proceed ahead of other 
vehicles when it turns green, but as an alternative Hawaii will 
now allow motorcycles to ride on the shoulder of the roadway.
 
Authorities have been debating allowing riders to practice lane 
filtering, as opposed to lane splitting, but after much delibera-
tion Hawaiian riders will get neither, and instead will be the 
first state to get shoulder surfing: House Bill 2589 will allow 
two-wheel motorcycles to travel on the shoulder in designated 
areas of state roads, when there is congestion.
 
In Hawaii, the lanes are narrow, which makes lane splitting 
and filtering a greater concern.  The motion was approved, 
however, Governor David Ige (D) was initially against the 
idea, stating that the shoulder lane was reserved for stopped 
vehicles and emergency services.  He considered that allowing 
motorcyclists to surf the shoulder would equate to higher risks 
of accidents.
 
Despite the Governor›s initial intention to veto the motion, 
on July 12th, 2018, it was passed by default, without the 
Governor›s signature.  In Hawaii, any bill left unsigned and 
un-vetoed automatically becomes a law.  Effective January 
1, 2019 riders will be allowed on the shoulder on roads of at 
least two lanes in each direction and with a shoulder lane wide 
enough for a vehicle to circulate safely.
 
This experiment will also serve as an indication of whether this 
kind of measure concretely helps the flow of traffic or not.
 
LANE SPLITTING MAY BE ALLOWABLE IN MORE PLACES
Although practiced by motorcyclists around the globe, lane 
splitting is legal in only one American state; California, though 
theoretically the practice could be permissible in 12 other 
states and Washington, D.C., reports RideApart.com; “Califor-
nia is the only state where lane splitting has any sort of official 
legal status, but that has only been the case since 1 January 
2017.  Before then, the commonly practiced riding technique 
was something of a gray area -- not specifically legal, but 
equally not specifically illegal.  According to attorney Michael 
Padway, lane splitting exists in the same legal gray space in 

the following states: Arkansas, Delaware, Kentucky, Missis-
sippi, Missouri, Montana, New Mexico, North Carolina, Ohio, 
Oklahoma, Texas, and West Virginia.”
 
So, perhaps the only reason people think it’s against the rules 
in the states mentioned is precedent, but since lane splitting is 
not necessarily protected it would be up to an officer’s discre-
tion to determine whether the practice is safe.
 
MICHIGAN MODIFIES HANDLEBAR HEIGHT LAW
Michigan recently became the latest state to modify or repeal 
their antiquated handlebar height law, which many states en-
acted decades ago to give police a reason to pull over bikers.  
Currently, Michigan law prohibits anything with a handlebar 
height over 15 inches (measured from the lowest point on the 
saddle to the highest point on the handlebars), but Senate Bill 
568, signed into law by Governor Rick Snyder (R) increases 
the maximum allowable height of handlebars on motorcycles 
and mopeds from 15 inches to 30 inches.
 
“Motorcycles have changed drastically over the years and 
customization is very popular among riders,” said Senator 
Rick Jones (R-Grand Ledge) who sponsored the legislation.  
“One area where they are often doing so is with the height of 
the handlebars to offer a more enjoyable ride…by allowing for 
additional rider customization that does not expose a safety 
hazard.”
 
Additionally, many motorcycles on the road today may not even 
be compliant with current state law.
 
In recent years, states like Wisconsin and Ohio have eased 
their restrictions; “I look forward to the governor putting Michi-
gan on par with some of our neighbors concerning handlebar 
restrictions,” commented Sen. Jones, adding that some states 
have no height restriction at all.
 
Jones said the bill was brought to him by the group American 
Bikers Aiming Toward Education (ABATE) after a member of 
the riding community proposed the idea.
 
INTERIOR DEPARTMENT PROMOTES POWERSPORTS
A new U.S. Department of the Interior summer video posted on 
YouTube and other social media sites features exciting scenes 
of off-road motorcycling on public lands, and the Motorcycle 
Industry Council (MIC) is calling on all riders to applaud the ef-
forts of the department and the Outdoor Recreation Roundtable 
(ORR).
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The Interior Dept. video, “Recreation’s New Look,” is the latest 
result of combined Interior and industry efforts to give outdoor 
recreation a new look for the 21st century, and one that clearly 
includes powersports.
 
“Along with Interior and the ORR, the Motorcycle Industry 
Council, Specialty Vehicle Institute of America (SVIA) and 
the Recreational Off-Highway Vehicle Association (RO-
HVA) have worked hard to make powersports an even more 
recognized outdoor activity on public lands and this new video 
really showcases that effort,” said Tim Buche, MIC president 
and CEO.
 
The ORR works to promote policy and legislative reforms 
needed to enhance the outdoor recreation economy, which ac-
counts for $673 billion in annual economic output.  Since early 
2017, the MIC, SVIA, ROHVA and other outdoor industries 
have been meeting with Secretary Ryan Zinke and officials 
from Interior and the U.S. Forest Service to discuss ways to 
improve visitor experiences on America’s public lands and 
waters, including providing more and better access to trails.
 
H-d SHIFTS OVERSEAS CITING TARIFFS, TRUMP LURES 
OTHER BIKE-MAKERS TO U.S.
A few weeks ago, Harley-Davidson announced that it 
was moving some production offshore claiming it was due 
to President Trump’s trade war tariffs, stating in prepared re-
marks; “Increasing international production to alleviate the EU 
tariff burden is not the company’s preference, but represents 
the only sustainable option to make its motorcycles acces-
sible to customers in the EU and maintain a viable business in 
Europe. Europe is a critical market for Harley-Davidson.”
 
To briefly recap: Trump enacted tariffs on imported steel and 
aluminum earlier this year, prompting the European Union to 
place tariffs on a broad range of American imports, including 
motorcycles.  That, in turn, prompted Harley, already facing 
headwinds, to move some of its jobs overseas, announcing 
plans to open a motorcycle assembly plant in Thailand this 
year.
 
In response, according to a report by Business Insider, the 
President is now looking to foster foreign manufacturers in the 
US, tweeting; “Now that Harley-Davidson is moving part of its 
operation out of the U.S., my Administration is working with 
other Motor Cycle companies who want to move into the U.S. 
Harley customers are not happy with their move - sales are 
down 7% in 2017. The U.S. is where the Action is!”
 

SCOTUS SIDES WITH MOTORCYCLE THIEF
It›s not often that a motorcycle-related legal case ends up in the 
U.S. Supreme Court, but as the result of a dispute over a stolen 
bike in Virginia, the case of Collins v. Virginia, 16-1027 focused 
on the Fourth Amendment, and whether or not police violated 
the defendant’s Constitutional right against unreasonable 
searches and seizures during a 2014 investigation.
 
Now, several years after the initial incident, the highest court in 
the land has concluded that the defendant’s fourth amendment 
rights were indeed violated when a Albemarle County, Virginia, 
police officer strolled onto the defendant’s (or rather his girl-
friend’s) property, lifting a cover to reveal a stolen motorcycle.
 
In this particular case, the Supreme Court Justices voted 8-1 
in favor of Collins, with Justice Sonia Sotomayor asserting the 
search was an «invasion of the sanctity» of Collins’ curtilage 
(basically the land/area surrounding one’s house).
 
Regarding the “automobile exception” which allows certain 
types of searches to be conducted on vehicles without a war-
rant since, unlike a house, cars can be moved at a moment’s 
notice, Sotomayor contended it «does not justify an intrusion on 
a person’s separate and substantial Fourth Amendment interest 
in his home and curtilage”.
 
So in the end, Collins’ “receiving stolen property” conviction 
previously handed down by the Virginia Supreme Court was 
overturned, though the U.S. Supreme Court has yet to close 
the book on the potential for Collin’s convictions to be upheld 
on different grounds.
 
Of particular importance to the motorcycling community, irre-
spective of guilt or innocence, ownership of a motorcycle does 
not invite an unwarranted search.
 
WORLD’S FIRST MOTORCYCLE-THEMED AMUSEMENT 
PARK BREAKS GROUND
What could be more exciting than a theme park dedicated to 
motorcycle-riding, including a high-speed head-to-head roller 
coaster race?
 
To be identified as «Ducati World», Ducati laid the first stone to 
the world’s first theme park dedicated to all the motorcyclists, 
young or old, that will include a showroom, children’s attrac-
tions, virtual reality and many more indulging experiences fully 
showcasing the Ducati brand in a larger than life format.
 
Located at Mirabilandia, the «Ducati World» will be the world’s 
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first entertainment arena themed after a motorcycle brand.  It 
will become a part of the Mirabilandia leisure park which is in 
the Emilia-Romagna region of Italy, the birthplace of Ducati.
 
It will be spread across 35,000 square-meters and feature a 
unique new-gen roller coaster that will “turn each visitor into 
a Ducati rider” as a major attraction.  It will also be home to 
motorcycle simulators allowing visitors to have the feel of the 
road on superbikes and track machines going at full throttle.
 
The highlight of the amusement park would be a racing-
inspired interactive roller coaster, which simulates a ride on 
a Panigale V4 with the power to control the acceleration and 
braking; “An authentic head-to-head between bikes roaring 
along parallel rails.”
 
A museum will showcase the rich history of the iconic brand, 
and of course you’ll have fine multi-cuisine Ducati and Ducati 
Scrambler-themed restaurants and Michelin-starred kitchens 
cooking delicious meals. The Ducati shop will give the visitors 
the opportunity to buy all sorts of official Ducati and Ducati 
Scrambler apparel and merchandise.
 
Gates to the “most engaging and innovative experience for 
motorcycling fans” will open to the public in 2019.
 
SOA BLAMED FOR RISING ‘BIKER GANG’ NUMBERS
We blame a lot on television shows and on movies…violence, 
sexuality, food – but we can apparently now add fictional 
dramas to the long list of things that are bad for us on TV, as 
the Royal Canadian Mounted Police (RCMP) recently released 
a statement that blamed the FX series “Sons of Anarchy” for 
the rise in “outlaw biker gangs’ numbers” in the province of 
Nova Scotia.  The show ended four years ago, but it apparently 
keeps inspiring edgy riders to jump in the saddle and seek out 
their peers.
 
According to RCMP Constable Scott Morrison, the spirit of ca-
maraderie is the big selling point.  «They think the camaraderie 
is there based on the television show and they›re joining up,» 
he told CBC News.
 
DUTCH JUDGES BAN ‘HOMEGROWN BIKER’S GANG’
In The Hague on June 18, Dutch judges banned a national 
motorcycle club and seized all its assets, ruling members had 
spread a culture of violence and criminal activities in the Neth-
erlands:  «The court in The Hague has decided today that the 
motorcycle club Satudarah is banned with immediate effect,» 
the judges said in their ruling.

The judges also ordered that the club should lose all its assets 
including access to its clubhouse.
 
The case had been brought by the Dutch prosecution service, 
as part of an ongoing clampdown on gang violence.  Last year 
prosecutors successfully shut down the Bandidos MC when a 
court in Utrecht ordered all the club›s chapters to close, saying 
it posed a public threat.  Dutch justices have also tried in vain 
several times to outlaw the Hells Angels as a criminal organiza-
tion, but a new case against the club is due to be heard soon.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE:  «It is not the function of the government 
to keep the citizen from falling into error; it is the function of the 
citizen to keep the government from falling into error.»
~ U.S. Supreme Court Justice Robert H. Parker (1892–1969), 
American jurist
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BMW K1200,LT: Original owner! 1st rendition 
(1999) of this wonderful tourer; many unusual 
options! Recent maintenance upgrades; 
Runs perfectly!! (55Kmiles)all options work! 
Asking $3,750 Call Ed @ 954-850-8333

*170901*

2008 Harley Davidson Street Glide: Lots 
of chrome, 200amp 6 speaker Bluetooth 
stereo, 44k miles, Garage kept. Asking 
$11,899.00 Carlos 954-226-7965 or email 
@ cudolfan@gmail.com

*171101*

C LA S S I F I E D S
Wide Glide 
Pan Head 
Front End 
Totally Rebuilt 
Asking $1000
Call 
954-319-6286

*180501**180601*

OCD Cleaning 
Service:
•	 General Cleaning 

Services
•	 No Job too small
•	 Flat Rate $12 per hour
•	 $10 per hr for ABATE members  

Call Sandy 754-422-2970
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C LA S S I F I E D S  PLU S . . .

1934 RST Ford: 350-350 Lincoln rear; Disc 
brakes all around; Power brakes; Air; Power 
windows; Rumble seat; New tires & battery. 
7,800 Miles **Show Quality!!**  
$31,000 or Best Offer. 
Call J.R. 954-729-3192

*170801*

If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796www.newattitudesmc.

Please advise the Editor by email 
(news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.  

Thank you.

Classifieds for Members are run at no 
charge.  Non-Member classifieds are only 
$5.  Please be respectful, space is  limited 
to 6 months to make room for new items. 
If you do not contact the editor once your 
6 month period is up, you will be removed 
without notification. Call any Board Member 
to place a classified ad - See page 3.
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit 
any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed 
separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

84 Diner
All American Cycle
Alligator Alley HD (Sunrise)
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321  
Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Biker’s Inc
Boar’s Nest Saloon
Broward Motor Sports
Café 27
Cagney’s
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Chopper Zoo

On The Road Again
Peterson’s HD North & South
Rick Case Honda
Rockabilly Tattoos
Scurvy Few MC
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge
Sparze Bowl 
Sports Barn
States MC
Tobacco Source
Tate’s Comics
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild
Wings of Gold MC (Davie)
Winston Law

Competition Cycle Center
Cool Cat Tattoo
Dixie Cycle
Dania Beach Bar & Grill
Diamondhead Steve Jewelers
Dynasty Cycle
Flossie’s Bar & Grill
Heaven Cycles
Holiday Park 
Josie’s Too
JP Mulligans
Kingdom of Brothers MC
Mickey’s Tiki Bar
Military Vets MC Ch1

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

45



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter46

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 

 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _______________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee by emailing them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

Birth Month: _____________ 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

REMEMBER: The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the 
Southeast Chapter website: www.abatese.org. You may also pickup a copy of the Newsletter at 
any of our many distribution sites (see the bottom of page 45) located throughout Broward and 
Dade counties, or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month tentatively at 10am at various locations. Please check our website or back page of the 
Newsletter for meeting locations and if you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter 
President (contact info on page 3 of the Newsletter, please leave a message). 
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PO Box 292693  Hotline: 954-310-4636 
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329  Website: www.abatese.org 

ABATE - American Bikers Aiming Towards Education 
 

 
 
 

FREEDOM IS NEVER FREE, WE HAVE TO FIGHT TO KEEP IT 
 
Stand up for your right to choose - join Florida’s only Motorcycle Rights 
Organization that got the Helmet Law removed in 2000 & stopped it AGAIN 
in 2017! 
 
Make your voice heard - ABATE of Florida, Inc.'s lobbyist is in 
Tallahassee working for or against, all legislation that affects your lives, your 
rights & your freedoms. Not just as Motorcycle Riders but as Free 
Americans. 
 
Help make a difference - by supporting ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s 
Motorcycle Safety & Awareness Program (MSAP).  ABATE’s Certified 
instructors bring the MSAP into our High School Drivers Education classes.  
This is the only program in the state that teaches Florida students to 
WATCH FOR MOTORCYCLES.  The first step in teaching drivers how 
to not run us over. 
 
Become informed – ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast chapter publishes a 
monthly newsletter (online & in print) that provides first-hand knowledge of 
legislative updates, bills & regulations that are being proposed, introduced 
or up for vote in the Florida House and/or Senate, as well as some regulations 
coming out of the Federal Government that affect or could affect us as riders. 
 
The more members and voters we have, the more pressure our lobbyist can 
put on Lawmakers to pass legislation that helps us and stop legislation that 
hurts us. Join us not only in our fight for our freedoms, but also in the 
camaraderie in the brotherhood/sisterhood of ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
 
Isn’t your freedom worth $20.00 a year? Join us now. 

 Hotline: 1-866-352-2283



What’s Happening Locally?
Call The Hotline!
(954-480-3100)

Or Visit
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website

http://abatese.org/

August 19, 2018 - Sunday 10AM
September 16, 2018 - Sunday 10AM

at:
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
Oakland Park, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

STANDARD
US POSTAGE
REQUIRED

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 A.L. Post 222
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